APEC Leaders’ Statement on North Korea
We note the potential for the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea to benefit economically from greater participation as a member of the Asia Pacific community.   Such a prospect will rest upon a nuclear weapons-free status on the Korean Peninsula.  We reiterate our continued support for the nuclear non-proliferation regime.  We uphold that a nuclear weapons-free Korean Peninsula is important to the peace and stability of the Peninsula and Northeast Asia, and is also in the interests of all members of the region.  We call upon the DPRK to visibly honor its commitment to give up nuclear weapons programs and reaffirm our commitment to ensure a peaceful resolution of this issue.  

